AMCH & AFBHC PPS Joint workforce meeting Minutes
Meeting Information
	MEETING TITLE:
	AMCH & AFBHC PPS Joint Workforce Meeting

	DATE:
	Monday, March 21, 2016; 1:30pm-3:00pm

	LOCATION:
	Alliance for Better Health Care Boardroom


ATTENDEES

	· Jennifer O’Brien

· Jeff Methven
· Ann O’Brien

· Patricia Finnegan 

· Kelly Sweeney

· George Clifford

· Keshana Owens-Cody

· Kendal Pompey

· Zoe Isdell

· Todd Faubel

· Christine McIntyre

· Evan Brooksby

· Robert Philip

· Cathy Halakan

· Teri Sokol-Kachur
· Maria Smirensky
	· Joe Giansante

· Matthew Petrin

· Lisa Reese

· Tiziana Rota

· David Shippee

· Andrea Thomas
· Bob VanZetta

· Maribeth Miller 
·  Rob Wingate
· Leza Wood

· Ronald Santiago

· Beatrix Regasz

· Michelle Sohl

· Mark Quail

· Cynthia Wolff 




Agenda OVERVIEW
	Topics

	· Discuss Joint Development of Workforce Training and Curriculum

	· Review Specific DSRIP Job Descriptions

	· Discuss Parallel DSRIP Projects

	· Open Forum

	


Main points / decisions
	The meeting commenced at 1:30pm. David Shippee, the AFBHC Chair, welcomed committee members. Committee members introduced themselves (name, job title, organization).

Discuss Joint Development of Workforce Training and Curriculum:
· Maria Smirensky announced AHI is holding a care coordination training. Kelly Owens, representative of AHI is reaching out to the workforce committee to see if any other organizations are interested in this training. 
· Maria Smirensky reported that there is a lack of Certified Asthma Educators across New York State. AFBHC is doing an in-home asthma project and AMCH is doing an in-patient asthma project, both projects complement each other. To be able to reduce unnecessary hospitalization and ER visits from asthma patients, this committee needs to be able to promote asthma educators in the community. The current Certified Asthma Educator program is very challenging. The pass rate for the exam nationwide is very low, at 62%. Also, many of the health care organizations in our region don’t support the Certified Asthma Educators once they become successfully certified. The preparation for the asthma educator exam and the preparation for actually doing the work of the asthma educator are two completely different pieces. St. Peter’s Health Partners runs a training program to prepare qualified licensed professionals to learn how to do the job of an asthma educator. The course is funded by grants through the Asthma Coalition. The cost of the exam is approximately $300.  The AFBHC is looking to do a test exam preparation support program. This test preparation support program would be 2 days long and be contracted through a company called Kettering. Along, with this test preparation support program, the AFBHC would like to offer a 1 evening per week flash card study program that would run for 4-6 weeks. The AFBHC is looking to have AMCH sponsor and support these programs. One take away from these efforts would be to possibly create an association for asthma educators. 
· George Clifford posed a question regarding the number of patients between AFBHC and AMCH counties who are diagnosed with asthma. Without knowing the number, it is difficult to define what the workforce needs are. Also, what would the appropriate workload be for a Certified Asthma Educator. Maria stated she would reach out to the Asthma Coalition and find out those answers to report back to the committee. 
· David Shippee asked, once certified as an asthma educator, what percentage of their workload will have to be asthma based.

· Maria Smirensky reported that they are struggling to find behavioral health providers to meet the needs of their behavioral health communities. One of the challenges is that most of the behavioral health preparation and education is in-patient and they are more out-patient focused. There has been conversation about collaborating with higher education institutions to change some of their curriculum to meet the requirements institutions have for care management professionals. 

· Dave Shippee stated that shaping the curriculum may be the best way to meet the needs of the behavioral health communities. He asked the workforce teams to form a smaller Curricula Development Workgroup. 
Review Specific DSRIP Job Descriptions:
· Maria Smirensky reported that one of the requirements workforce has the responsibility for is identifying emerging positions as well as identify any changes to current positions. 
· Ronald Santiago added that the initial list of job titles from DOH did not have related job descriptions and the AMCH PMO Workforce Team utilized the Bureau of Labor Statistics’ website to populate the list. For those job titles not listed , further information was collected from various sources to define job requirements and responsibilities. The document presented was a draft that needs to be finalized
· There will be a survey coming out soon/was sent on 3/18 by AMC that will collect compensation and benefits information and current workforce state information. Only aggregated data will be shared with the PPS. The DOH listed 70 positions they would like to be added to the survey. We will look at the 70 positions that were in existence, the minimum qualifications for those positions as identified by the Bureau of Labor Statistics and match those as closely as possible to the positions in our health care environment. 
· The Committees reviewed the emerging positions handout, job titles, the job requirements and responsibilities. 
· The AMCH Workforce Team will update the document and send it to the committee members for comments.
· The committee discussed possible positions to add to the Job Description document- Behavioral Health Technician and Mental Health Technician. 
· One challenge to this effort is that there have been several different job titles tied to one standard occupational code.
Discuss Parallel DSRIP Job Projects:
· The committee reviewed the AFBHC & AMCH Parallel DSRIP Projects handout. 
· There are 5 parallel DSRIP Projects between AMCH & AFBHC PPS  namely 2.a.i, 2.b.iii, 2.d.i, 3.a.i and 4.b.i
· A discussion ensued around project 2.d.i and the challenges, and action steps associated with it. PAM assessments will be continued in DY2 but, follow ups from DY1 assessments are also necessary depending on the scores. 
Open Forum: 
· The AFBHC is finishing up determining who the survey mentioned above will be distributed to. The goal is to have the aggregated  data available by June so both PPS’s will have a better idea of how to cost out the next steps. 
· The survey requests salary data as of January so that by the time is comes back it will be aged the minimum of 90 days that’s required for anti-trust issues. 

· As March 31st approaches, the workforce committees need to submit their DY1 expenses and think about whether they need to re-categorize projected spending within their budget.

· The committee discussed that the new job titles` exempt/non- exempt status will be clarified on a federal level.
· The next AMCH & AFBHC joint workforce meeting will be in 3 months. 
· The AFBHC has a scheduled workforce meeting on April 4th. 

The meeting adjourned at 2:43pm. 




Action Items
	Owner
	Action Item
	Due Date

	Maria Smirensky
	Clarify the number of asthma patients in the counties AMCH and AFBHC covers in order to define workforce need and move forward with the training programs
	Ongoing

	AMC Workforce Team
	The AMC Workforce Team to further update the document and send it to the committee members for comments.

	ASAP

	Ronald Santiago
	Add positions- Behavioral Health Technician and Mental Health Technician to the Job Description list
	Ongoing

	AMC Workforce Team
	Designate members for Curricula Development Workgroup based on their interest.
	ASAP 
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